
Fall is in the air and the boats are starting to lift out for 

the winter. Make sure you have your storage application 

filled out and payment made before lifting. Tom Nies is in 

charge of the lift crews this year and has done a great 

job of meeting with the crews and going over some 

safety concerns and daily checks on the lift. If the crews 

say your boat is not blocked properly they have the final 

say. In the past few years they have seen blocking snap 

in half and many other things that are unsafe. Make sure your boat is 

pumped out and your blocking and stands are ready when the crews lift 

your boat. Also sign up for your lift at least 24 hours in advance. If 

anyone would like to get on a lift crew call Tom. It is a great way to get 

your hours in and meet some great people.

There is still several members that have no hours in for this year. Most of 

the members that have no hours are new members and we have many 

ways to get them in such as monthly Smokers which is a night that 

different members each month cook a meal for the men and there 

guests. It is done all by volunteers with the profits from them we 

purchase kitchen equipment when needed and the last one in May is free 

or reduced based on how many you attend. If you have any cooking skills 

and would like to help or head up a Smoker contact Gary Kuschel. 

Another way to get hours is a party like Autumn Fest that is the 29th of 

September if it's not too late by the time you read this. Dock day will be 

on the 20th of October at 8 AM till noon which is a good way to get hours.

At the next General meeting we will be looking for people to run the 

nominating committee that will be looking for new board members and a 

new Commodore. If you are interested in being on this committee 

contact myself or another board member. Collin Piaskowski has stepped 

down from the board due to his work schedule. Collin did a great job with 

grounds and helped lower our fee's on garbage pick up. Pete Weber will 

be doing his job until the next election. We will be looking for a 

committee for the dues and fee's soon. This committee looks at all the 

fee's such as membership, initiation, docks, storage, lifts and hall rental 

and makes a recommendation to the membership at the December 

meeting to raise or lower our fee's or keep them the same. If you have 

interest in being on this let a board member know.

Continued on next page....

The Dockline

Monthly Newsletter of the Green Bay Yachting Club

October, 2012

Inside...

Committee 

Chairperson Reports

Fleet Captain      2

     -Don Smith

Grounds 2

    - Colin Piaskowski

Entertainment           3

     - Gary Kuschel

House               3

    - Randy Slye

Sunshine                  5

    -Roger Gilsoul

Building               7

    - John Demeny

Classifieds            5,7

Greetings from the Commodore - Larry Labine

Bits 

& 

Pieces . . .

Golf Outing -

Page 4

Pool League -

Page 5

Cookbooks Available-

   Page 6

Many New Classified 

Ads on Pages 5 & 7



GREEN BAY YACHTING 

CLUB OFFICERS, 

DIRECTORS & 

CHAIRPERSONS

Commodore 

Larry Labine

M 920-639-4037

larrylabine@gmail.com

Secretary

Kevin Rogers

M 920-737-9118

krogers@new.rr.com

Fleet Captain

Don Smith

M 920-366-1123

rrsmithgcwi@new.rr.com

Treasurer

Lloyd Carpenter

M 920-655-3829

Lcarpenterarch@att.net

Vice Commodore & 

Entertainment Chairperson

Gary Kuschel

M 920-619-0906

garrene@hotmail.com

Rear Commodore &

House Chairperson

Randy Slye

M 920-265-4969

randyslye@aol.com

Building Chairperson

John Demeny

M 920-373-3165

northernsecurity@hotmail.com

Grounds Chairperson

Colin Piaskowski

M 920-412-1426

colinpiaskowski@yahoo.com

Membership Chairperson

(Under Consideration)

Sunshine Chairperson

Roger Gilsoul

H 920-468-1240

rogerroyaldist@yahoo.com

Newsletter Editor

James Wassenberg

M 920-562-3454

jwassenberg1@new.rr.com

No Submission

Fleet Captain - Don Smith

No Submission

Grounds - Colin Piaskowski

Commodore's Report Continued....

 This boating season we have had transient boaters use our docks 

at the rate of $1 per foot per night. Some were Social members 

and some were members from other Yacht Clubs. Three of the 

boaters told me that this was one of the best clubs they were ever 

at. They said that someof our members went out of there way to 

make the comfortable and even offered a car to use. That makes 

me very proud of our Club and I hope we continue to keep getting 

boaters from all over the country. Thanks to everyone that went 

out of there way to make them happy.

With the struggling economy some of our members may fall on 

hard time. In our rules we have a provision that says a member 

can approach a board member and ask for a Hardship case that 

remains confidential and the board will grant them time to pay 

fee's until they get back on there feet. When the company I work 

for burned and I was out of work with three small children at home 

I had a board member come up to me and tell me about that. I did 

not need it at the time but I thought it was a wonderful thing that 

the club has to help someone during tough times.

 Don't forget to come down to the club for all the Packer games 

and bring your friends.

See you at the club!

Thanks,

Larry LaBine

Commodore



Marine, Commercal & Residential 

Upholstery and Contract Sewing

First of all, a HUGE thank you to everyone that has 

been coming down to support your club!  Tuesday 

Buck Burgers, Thursday Taco Nights and Clucker 

Sundays have been extremely well attended!  The 

Friday Fish Fry with its limited menu has also been a 

favorite night for GBYC families and friends to 

gather.  If you still haven't met our own Top Chef 

Todd...please stop in the kitchen and say hello.  He's been doing 

an awesome job at acquiring his own fan club.  That being said, 

while we all remember to tip our bartenders well, lets not forget 

about our Chef and kitchen help...please.  Todd will also have the 

kitchen open for food for Saturday lunch and afternoon hours.

Now that the beloved Packer Season has begun, come on down 

and enjoy watching the game on our big screen!  A dish to pass is 

always nice, but optional.  

A kind reminder to all when you bring food into the club for an 

event, please do not leave it behind.  Also, if the bartender is 

done for the night and you are closing things up, please 

remember to clean up after yourselves.

House - Randy Slye

Entertainment - Gary Kuschel

September was a busy month at the club. we 

started out on the 19th, with the 

smoker.larrylabines ribeyes were awesome.

On the 22nd,we had our annual golf outing,ken 

lemerond did an outstanding job hosting this 

event.thanks also to all the sponsors for their 

donations.

On the 23rd of september, the club had its annual foxy lady boat 

trip.captain mitch and crew treated us all extremely well. over 

that same weekend we had the musky tournament,jeff and jay 

always do  a great job running that event.

autumn fest was on the 29th,hosted by larry and lori labine,our 

commodore stepping up to the plate again.

October promises to also be busy.on the 6thof october, ROCKER 

will be preforming.the occasion, you ask? sharon Dickinson,and 

john Demeny are celebrating birthdays, and Mike and jinny Stoller 

are celebrating their wedding anniversary.all are welcome, signs 

are up at the club.

on the 17th will be the smoker, hosted by Rick ofler. Meal to be 

announced,watch for the sign-up-sheet.

dock days are scheduled for the 20th.

Halloween is the 31st, i haven't heard anything yet, but 

somebody usually does something, i guess you just have to stop 

down at the club weekly, and see whats going on.
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SPECIALIZING IN HARD TO GET PLACES

2012 Golf Outing Report

Thanks to all who attended this years golf outing. the weather 

was a little cool but a good time i think was had by all.

todd did a great job on the food after. thank you to wally's spot 

supper club, wertel's tap, twin oaks, molly mcgees irish pub 

and the club for donating gift certificates to our talented 

golfers.

ken lemerond



CLASSIFIED ADS

FOR SALE: 1995 Cruisers 

3570, $50,000 or offer.  Call 

Todd at (920) 246-1484 if 

interested.

FOR SALE:  2001 

FORMULA  34 PC.  TWIN 

 MERC  7.4 (INJECTED) W/ 

BRAVO III’s.  Low Hours 

(305)  Features: Air 

Cond./Heat, Generator, 

Windlass, Corian Counters, 

Island Bed, Central Vac, Ice 

Maker & Electronics. 

 Excellent Cond.  Boat has 

always been in fresh water 

and always stored indoors. 

 LOA 37’ PRICED AT : 

$88,500.  STEVE @  (920) 

 370-7643  

FOR SALE: 2001 Itasca 

Horizen RV.  Diesel pusher 

36 foot.  7.5 Onan diesel. 

 Generator.  2 slides plus 

extras. 86600 miles 

 $40,000.  920-606-7758. 

Pete Fleck

FOR SALE: 2000 Maxum 

30' Sport Cruiser. Model 

3000 SCR, well maintained, 

great condition. Twin 5.0L 

Mercruiser Engines, Bravo II 

Drives, approx. 400 hours. 

Full canvas, 

instrumentation, Garmin 

GPS, Sun Pad, Spare Props, 

and more! $39,900. Call Pat 

@ (920) 619-9317.

Classified ads are FREE 

to members!  

Contact Jim Wassenberg 

at 

jwassenberg1@new.rr.com

 or (920) 562-3454.

Our Sympathy to Linda and Tom Nies on the 

passing of Linda's father Arnold J Kopetsky Sept. 

20.  Also, condolences to Marlynn Ohlfs and her 

family on the death of her dad Henry William 

Ohlfs Sept. 19.

Sunshine Committee - Roger Gilsoul

Pool Night FAQ’s.

1. When do they play?  [Every Tuesday, 6:30 PM, From “Dock’s 

out” to “Dock’s in” for the new season.]

2. What is the cost?  [$3.00 per Tuesday night.]

3. What is this money used for? [It is ALL returned to the 

players in the form of Pizza or prize money.]

4. If I miss, do I have to call or get a sub? [No… Come when 

you can, Don’t come if you can’t]

5. Do I need to sign up for the season?  [No, just show up by 

6:15 any Tuesday or call the bar to say you’re on the way.]

6. How many can play each night? [Do to limitations of having 

1 table, only 16 can play on any night, if you’re #17, stay and 

visit with your friends.]

7. Do I need a partner? [no, partners are chosen by a draw of 

numbered cards at each night.]

8. I’m not too good, so I’m not sure I’ll fit in. [Everyone is 

welcome, good, bad, in-between, you may draw a partner that 

will help you learn.]

9. Are guests welcome?  [Yes, but as usual, you must be there. 

 If we have too many the guest may be asked to sit out so a 

member can play.]

PS  Tuesday is Buck Burger night… what a great combination 

Burgers-Beer-

Billiards.

Any questions call 

Bert Gagnon 468-

4404.



Green Bay 

Yachting Club, Inc.

Phone: 920-432-0168

Mailing Address

P.O Box 485

Green Bay, WI 54305

Street Address

100 Bay Beach Road

Green Bay, WI 54302

The Dockline is the monthly 

newsletter of the Green Bay 

Yacht Club.  

Every month copies are sent 

to all GBYC members, all of 

whom are active boaters and 

boating enthusiasts.  Copies 

are also sent to other area 

yacht clubs, local marinas and 

marine businesses.  In 

addition we place copies on 

our web site: 

www.greenbayyachtclub.com.

Members may submit yacht 

club or boating related articles 

for publication in the Dockline. 

 Deadline for submissions is 

the 24th day of the month.

Members and nonmembers 

may place an advertisement 

in the Dockline.  The annual 

rates for an ad are as follows:

  Small Ad (2 ¼” x 1 ¼”)

    GBYC Members - $120.00

    Nonmembers - $180.00

  Large Ad (4 ¾” x 1 ¼”)

    GBYC Members - $180.00

    Nonmembers - $270.00

A monthly 

ad may be 

placed in 

the Dockline 

at a rate of 

$15.00 

(small) and 

$20.00 (large).  

Send all advertisements to 

krogers@new.rr.com.

MARK YOUR CALENDARS!

What: Veteran's Day Celebration

When: Saturday, November 10, 2012

Time: Ceremony starts at 11:00a sharp

Who:  Open to the public

Where: Green Bay Yachting Club

thomas.bentzler@fpna.kpl.net


Owner/Adminsitrator

CLASSIFIED ADS

For Sale: 1990 3067 Carver 

Santego.This boat is a great 

family cruiser and one of the 

roomiest boats to be found in 

this size.It has a very spacious 

cabin all on one level, a large 

flybridge, and a generous 

cockpit. She has low hours 

and many extras. Docked in 

slip 12 at GBYC. Asking price 

is $29,900. See or call Roger 

at (920) 468-1240

For Sale: Like new 2006 15 

hp Mercury 4 stroke with 

electric start. $1750. Call 

Dale at 920-737-6949 or email 

inquiries to 

dlambert3@new.rr.com

Oil Absorbent Sheets For 

Sale.  17 x19 in black 5 

sheets for $ 1.00.  Call Jack 

Hanitz 920-360-3266

For Sale: Magellan Meridian 

color handheld GPS w/chip, 

$125.  4 west marine 

aluminum dock chairs $75 

each.  3- 50' 50 amp 125 volt 

marinco power cords $275 ea

bob lecapitaine 920-680-1009

For Rent:  The Silverton will 

be up at Wave point for 

summer season and will be 

available to rent for nightly or 

weekly. Please call or email 

Andrea or Randy Slye.  Wave 

point has a bistro, bar, hot tub 

and of course a pool.  Call us; 

lets make a deal! 

 randyslye@aol.com    (920) 

265-4969

Joe Schinkten

Ahoy fellow boaters.  A few notes regarding the 

goings ons of the building.  The siding has been 

approved.  We will get it ordered shortly and then 

plan a weekend to get it replaced.  Most likely this 

will occur after dock days.  We will need some help 

to get this completed so if you need hours keep an 

eye out for the schedule or email me at 

northernsecurity@hotmail.com and let me know 

that you want to help.

Later this fall/winter we will be doing some touch up painting. 

That's about it for now.  Have a great time and make the most of 

these last few weeks of boating.

Thanks

John Demeny

Northern Security Systems LLC 

T 920-662-9975 

C 920-373-3165

Building - John Demeny

Remember to Patronize

Our Advertisers!



This Month at the Club - October, 2012
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Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday

1

2 3

4

5-8pm Happy 

Hour

5

6

7

8

7pm Board 

Meeting

9 10

11

7pm General

Meeting

12 13

15

16

17

Men's Smoker

       18

5-8 Happy Hour

19 20

Dock Day

21 22 23 24 25

5-8pm Happy 

Hour

26 27

28 29 30 31

* Members are 

allowed access to 

club during private 

parties




